MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday November 7, 2006            Barre

ATTENDING:  Michael Hoffman, AIA, President; Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, Vice-President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; David Epstein, AIA, Immediate Past-President; Daniel Johnson, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA, John McLeod, AIA and Lisa Rovner, AIA.

Budget for 2007

The Officers presented a budget of $73,950 for 2007, which was approved by the Board.

“Canstruction”

Guy reported that “Canstruction” 2006 was an outstanding success:  18,937 pounds of food were donated to the Vermont Foodbank.

1. It was recommended that better publicity be given AIA Vermont for this event.

2. The balance of money from this event will be carried over to next year’s “Canstruction”

3. The Steering Committee will have a de-briefing meeting on November 30th.

Web Site

Please send Steven Clark (sclarkj@adelphia.net) any ideas and/or questions about the new Web Site.

Learning by Design

Lauren reported that four schools with about 50 students are involved with the Tree House Design.

1. The Learning by Design Committee will be reviewing the entries on November 27th at Lauren’s Office.  Members of The Board are invited to attend.

Program Planning

1. February:  Panel Discussion on Design

a. John Anderson has drafted a Memo of Understanding between the participants for this Panel Discussion.

b. The Board is in full support of John’s efforts for this event.  Please send him:( john@johnandersonstudio.com) any suggestions for panel members.

2. Building Professionals’ Summit Meeting

a. A meeting of the Building Professionals will take place on Tuesday November 14th at The Firehouse Center for the Visual Arts beginning at 8:30 a.m.

b. AIA Vermont members attending: Michael, David, Lauren, John and Lisa.

c. Hanne will call the Building Professionals who have not as yet responded.

Board Development

Shawn Brennan and Wendy Blakeman have accepted the nominations to serve on the Board of Directors for 2007.  John McLeod has accepted the nomination as Secretary-Treasurer.

a. Michael is confident that the 2007 Board will be excellent!

Added Items

1. Keith Dewey sent a letter to the Board asking for an endorsement letter for a proposed UVM “Green Building and Community Design” minor degree program.  Michael will respond to this request and ask for more information.

2. Kenneth Bean asked if AIA Vermont would be interested in sponsoring (at no coat) a training program by the National Fire Sprinkler Association.  The Board gave this request their unanimous approval.

3. David has been appointed to The Governor’s Commission on Climate Change.

4. “Forever Young Tree Houses” will be given the 2006 AIA Vermont Public Service Award at the Annual Meeting.

5. David will ask Steven Clark about a stipend for all the great work he has done on the Web Site.  The Board approved a stipend of up to $800.

6. Susan Weeks will do the power-point presentations for the Annual Meeting & Design Award Presentations and the Board approved a payment of $300 for Susan.

7. The May Board meeting will be held at Norwich so that the entire Board can be involved in judging the students “Best in Show”

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday January 9,2007 at Truex Cullins & Partners, 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

